LOUISIANA COMMISSION ON LAW ENFORCEMENT

COMMISSION MEETING
September 16, 2010

CALL TO ORDER

Sheriff Jeff Wiley, Chairman of the Louisiana Commission on Law Enforcement, called the meeting to order.

The Pledge of Allegiance was lead by Captain Mike Sager, Invocation lead by Sheriff Larry Deen. Ms. Erica Matthews the Secretary to the Commission reported that a quorum was present.

Commission members or their representatives that were present: Mr. Frank Besson;Mr. David Burton; Ron Rittenberry for Judge Brown; Mike Thompson for Attorney General “Buddy” Caldwell; Sheriff Mike Cazes; Sheriff Austin Daniel; Sheriff Larry Deen; Captain Mike Sager for Colonel Mike Edmonson; Chief Hunter Grimes; Chief Leland Guin; Mr. Doug Hebert; Mr. Jerry Jones; Captain Mike Hoover for Sheriff Wayne Jones; Captain Mike Knaps for Sheriff Sid Gautreaux; Mr. Bill Landry; Mr. Girard Melancon for Dr. Mary Livers; Jay Lemoine; Commander Bobby Robinson for Sheriff Tony Mancuso; Judge Rudolph McIntyre; Mr. Harry Morel; Mr. Chris Nevils; Sheriff Newell Normand; Genie Powers for Secretary James LeBlanc; Sheriff Stephen Prator; Sheriff Mark Shumate; Chief Administrator J.D. Thornton; Deputy Marky Tucker for Sheriff Royce Toney; Sheriff Jeff Wiley; Mr. Patrick Yoes.

LCLE Staff present includes Mr. Joey Watson, Executive Director; Mr. Robert Mehrtens; Mr. Bob Wertz; Ms. Kathy Guidry; Ms. Erica Matthews; Ms. Charlotte Gautreau; Ms. Fredia Dunn; Mr. Rob Farmer; Mr. Carle Jackson; Ms. Margaret Watson; Ms. Michelle Fuchs; Ms. Sonya Lars; Mr. Rustin Legendre; Mr. Ron Schulingkamp; Ms. Opal West; Ms. Rebekah Taylor; Mr. James Franklin.

Sheriff Prator welcomed everyone to Caddo Parish. Sheriff Prator introduced the Chief of Police in Shreveport.

Consideration of Minutes

Sheriff Jeff Wiley asked for a motion to approve the minutes as presented (from May 27, 2010). Mr. Bill Landry made a motion for approval. Chief Grimes seconded the motion. The motion passed. 

OLD BUSINESS

Report of the Priorities Committee

Mr. Joey Watson reported that the Priorities Committee met on September 1, 2010 with a quorum present. 

The Committee approved all grant applications with the following exceptions and conditions: (1) To table all District 3 Red River Delta Law Enforcement Planning District’s Allocations. This will allow the District to make any needed adjustments to be resubmitted at the November meetings. (2) To approve the FY 2010 VAWA Allocation with the following special conditions (a) The State receives the award, (b) The Office on Violence Against Women approves the State’s 2010-2012 Implementation Plan and (c) the Office on Violence Against Women approves the waiver request on the match requirement on non-profit organizations. The Committee approved all remaining Allocations, Grant Applications, Increases, and Adjustments that were presented. This concludes the report of the Priorities Committee.

Sheriff Wiley asked for a motion to approve the Priorities Committee report as presented. Sheriff Deen made a motion for approval. Mr. Bill Landry seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Report of the Victim Services Advisory Board

If the Board will turn to page 9 of your ballot, Subgrant #C08-8-019, Louisiana Foundation Against Sexual Assault, S.A.N.E. Program in the amount of $25,583 was tabled.

The Victim Services Advisory Board met at the Shreveport Convention Center in Shreveport, at 1:30 p.m., Wednesday, September 15, 2010.  A quorum was present.  

The Board recommends approval to mandate that all CVA and VAWA projects have a project period of 12 months with the exception of training projects or projects utilizing residual funds.

The Board recommends to accept the Priority Committee’s recommendation to table District 3 Red River Delta Law Enforcement Planning District’s FY 2010 CVA allocations in the amount of $438,986 and VAWA allocations totaling $106,817. This will allow the District to make any needed adjustments. The Board recommends approval for 112 CVA Allocations for Fiscal Year 2010 totaling $4,143,546, 1 VAWA Project Name Change for an Allocation for Fiscal Year 2009. The Board recommends approval for 58 VAWA Allocations for Fiscal Year 2010 totaling $1,516,763 with the following special conditions that the Office on Violence Against Women approves the State’s 2010-2012 Implementation Plan and the approves the waiver request on the required match on the non profit organizations requirement. 

The Board recommends approval for 2 CVA proposed increases totaling $34,616 and 4 VAWA proposed increase totaling $43,862.

The Board recommends approval for 31 CVA applications totaling $1,241,479 to 16 Non-Profit Agencies, 4 Law Enforcement Agencies, 5 Prosecution Agencies, 2 State Agencies, 2 Court Agencies, 2 Local Governmental Agencies.

The Board recommends approval for 15 VAWA applications totaling $484,291 to 7 Non-Profit Agencies, 3 Law Enforcement Agencies, 5 Prosecution Agencies.

This concludes the Victim Services Advisory Board Report.

Sheriff Wiley asked for a motion to approve the report as presented. Sheriff Deen made a motion for approval. Sheriff Caze seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Report of the Violent Crime & Drug Policy Board

Mr. Morel reported that the Drug Control and Violent Crime Policy Board met at the Shreveport Convention Center in Shreveport, at 2:30 p.m., Wednesday, September 15, 2010. A quorum was present.  

The Board recommends approval to mandate that all Byrne/JAG projects have a project period of 12 months with the exception of training projects or projects utilizing residual funds.

The Board recommends approval for 8 Allocations for Fiscal Year 2007 totaling $251,799. The Board recommends accepting the Priority Committee’s recommendation to table District 3 Red River Delta Law Enforcement Planning District’s FY 2010 allocations totaling $323,067. This will allow the District to make any needed adjustments. The Board recommends 112 Allocations for Fiscal Year-2010 totaling $3,063,383.

The Board recommends approval for 2 regular Byrne/JAG proposed increases totaling $121,000 and 1 ARRA Byrne/JAG proposed increase totaling $72,600.

If the Board will turn to page 3 of your ballot, Subgrant #B09-4-019, City of St. Martinville, Evidence Records Preservation in the amount of $3,651 was tabled per the District’s request. The Board recommends approval for 13 non-confidential applications totaling $355,481 and 10 confidential applications totaling $485,982. There was a request from the District Directors to accept the admin grants from the 12 month limitation.

This concludes the Drug Control and Violent Crime Policy Board report.

Sheriff Wiley asked for a motion to approve the report as presented. Sheriff Deen made a motion for approval. Chief Grimes seconded the motion. The motion passed.

JJDP Advisory Board

Mr. Bill Landry reported that the JJDP Advisory Board met at the Shreveport Convention Center in Shreveport, at 10:00 a.m., Wednesday, September 15, 2010.  A quorum was present.  

The Board recommends approval for 1 JJDP Allocation for Fiscal Year 2007 totaling $5,499, 3 JJDP Allocations for Fiscal Year 2009 totaling $90,515, 27 JJDP Allocation for Fiscal Year 2010 totaling $724,001 and 3 Title V Allocations totaling $84,945. The Board recommends to accept the Priority Committee’s recommendation to table District 3, Red River Delta Law Enforcement Planning District’s FY 2010 JJDP allocations totaling $33,152. This will allow the District to make any needed adjustments. 
The Board recommends approval for 2 JJDP proposed increases totaling $44,545.

The Board recommends approval for 6 applications totaling $245,416.

This concludes the JJDP Advisory Board Report.

Sheriff Wiley asked for a motion to approve the report as presented. Sheriff Deen made a motion for approval. Chief Grimes seconded the motion. The motion passed.

DARE Advisory Board

Sheriff Mike Stone reported that the DARE Advisory Board met yesterday with a quorum present. The board recommends approval for 26 grant applications for police departments, 1 city constable office, 56 parish Sheriff Office and for the DARE state training center for a total of 83 applications. All 83 parishes and state funded grant applications are subject to reduction in funding. The board recommends approval of all 83 applications.

Sheriff Wiley asked for a motion to approve the report as presented. Sheriff Caze made a motion for approval. Chief Grimes seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Call for Other Old Business

Sheriff Jeff Wiley asked if there was any other new business that anyone would like to discuss.

There was no other old business to discuss.

NEW BUSINESS

Sheriff Jeff Wiley called for a presentation of the district grant applications. Sheriff Steven Prator made a motion for approval of all grants in globo. Sheriff Mike Cazes seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

OTHER BUSINESS

Sheriff Wiley reported that the Town of Waterproof had a grant for about $140,000 that was unsuccessful. As a result of that the Commission staff decided that the Town of Waterproof not be funded the money. The new Mayor C.A. Flood is here to request an extension on the grant. C.A. Flood is present to ask if the Commission would extend this grant.

Sheriff Wiley reported that we have a great opportunity to revisit this and extend this grant to the new Mayor so that the Town of Waterproof can get back on track.

Sheriff Wiley asked for a motion to approve the report as presented. Sheriff Deen made a motion for approval. Mr. Morel seconded the motion. The motion passed.

American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA)

Mr. Robert Mehrtens reported that we have 10 ARRA Subgrant Adjustment Requests. All 10 have a budget adjustment, 1 has a budget and change of scope, and the other one has an extension. These are all listed in your packet. All have been staff reviewed and are recommended for approval.

Sheriff Wiley asked for a motion to approve the report as presented. Chief Grimes made a motion for approval. Chief Judge Brown seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Hurricane Criminal Justice Infrastructure Recovery Act (HCJIR)

Mr. Robert Mehrtens reported that we still have some Hurricane Criminal Justice Infrastructure grants. The original grant program closed on November 30, 2009 and all of the paperwork has been done on those. We have 4 adjustments for your consideration from the Hurricane Tier 1 Katrina the second round of funding, 1 from the Louisiana Supreme Court, 1 from New Orleans Police and Justice. Most of these are budgets and adjustment requests to extend and all have been approved and recommended by the staff for approval.

Sheriff Wiley asked for a motion to approve the report as presented.  Sheriff Caze made a motion for approval.  Chief Grimes seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

OTHER BUSINESS

With no other business to discuss Sheriff Jeff Wiley announced that the next Commission Meeting would be November 18, 2010 in Baton Rouge at the Holiday Inn South.    

Sheriff Wiley asked for a motion to adjourn. Sheriff Deen made a motion to adjourn. Chief Judge Brown seconded the motion.  The motion passed. 

Meeting Adjourned
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